Approved For Release 2008/05/06: CIA-RDP85M00364R001703130020-8



DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20220

DDI= 639/83

ASSISTANT SECRETARY

JAN 20 1983

Dear Mr. Gates:

I would like to thank you and your staff for assistance in preparations for the third meeting of the U.S.-China Joint Economic Committee last month.

Numerous papers were prepared at the request of the Treasury Department for use by Secretary Regan and the rest of the U.S. Delegation. Without exception these papers were excellent: they more than met the informational needs of the delegation and provided a wealth of timely comprehensive analyses on China. My commendations for a job well done and my personal thanks to all of those who helped us in these preparations.

Sincerely,

Marc E. Leland Assistant Secretary International Affairs

Mr. Robert M. Gates
Deputy Director for Intelligence
Central Intelligence Agency
Washington, D.C. 20505

cc: Mr. David Gries

C III A